Dear Parishioners,

At this Sunday we celebrate the Baptism of the Lord. It is the great event
because it is the occasion of the first public revelation of all the Three
Persons in the Holy Trinity, and the official revelation of Jesus as the
Son of God to the world by God the Father. Hence, it is described by all
four Gospels. This celebration presents Jesus being baptized by John in
the Jordan River. The celebration marks the end of the Christmas Season
and the beginning of Ordinary Time.

Jesus baptism by John was a very important event in the Messianic
mission. First it was a moment of identification with us sinners.
Sinless, Jesus received the baptism of repentance to identify Himself with
His people who realized for the first time that they were sinners. Second,
it was a moment of conviction about Jesus’ identity and mission:
that He is the Son of God and His mission was to preach the Good News
of God’s love and salvation and to atone for our sins by becoming the
“suffering servant”.

God the Father’s words, “This is My beloved Son,” confirmed Jesus’
Identity as Incarnate Son of God, and the words “with Whom | am well
pleased,” pointed to Jesus’ mission of atoning for the sins of the world by
suffering and dying on the cross. Third, it was moment of equipment.
The Holy Spirit, descending and resting upon Jesus in the form of a
dove, bestowed on Jesus the power to preach and heal.

The baptism of Jesus reminds us of our identity. It reminds us of who
we are and whose we are. By Baptism we become sons and daughters of
God, brothers and sisters of Jesus, members of his Church, heirs of
Heaven, and temples of the Holy Spirit.

Jesus’ baptism reminds us also of our mission to experience the
presence of God within us, to acknowledge our own dignity as God’s
children, and to appreciate the Divine Presence in others by honouring
them, loving them and serving them in all humility.

It is a day to thank God for the graces we =
have received in Baptism, to renew our ‘
Baptismal promises and to preach Christ’s
“Good News” by our transparent Christian
lives of love, mercy, service and forgiveness. _

God bless you,
Fr Raju Joseph CMI
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We pray with and for those who are sick in our parish and beyond:

Alex Wilson, Suzi Pei Chen Lin, Julie Anne Rook, Edward Hayes, Graham Wright,
Thomas Thomas, Joe Przygoda, Yuko Shimamura, Allan Pascoe, Donna Pascoe,
Liliana Toohill, David Sadlier,Suzy Collyer, Nicole Wimmer, Mary Wittman, Chris
Healy, Libby Shields, Marko Babic, Max Gardiner, Bernadette Pinchin, Cate Mitten,
Paula Ebrington, Lynne Nunan, Bea Bedard (USA), Lorraine Bakon, Moira Lehmann,
Robert Hensen, Hans Mitterlechner, Sandra Skerritt and other sick members of parish
families and those beyond our parish boundaries.

Recently Deceased: James Edward Stanfield

JUBILEE YEAR 2025- PILGRIMS OF HOPE

Father in heaven, May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken in us,
Pilgrims of Hope, a yearning for the treasures of heaven.
May that same grace spread the joy and peace of
our Redeemer throughout the earth.

To you our God, eternally blessed,

be glory and praise for ever. Amen .

The Jubilee Year is a call to recognise the many forms of slavery, overt and covert, that are found in this culture
and in our own lives — and to renew our faith in the possibility of freedom and commit ourselves anew to what free-
dom requires. Any pilgrimage — even the little pilgrimage of walking through the Holy Door — is a farewell to an
old enslaving way of life and an embrace of a new way of life which the Lord crucified and risen makes possible.

The motto of this Jubilee Year is “Pilgrims of Hope”. Any journcy =S"FS S Y ¢
we make through this year we make not as tourists or holiday EST1 AL
makers but as pilgrims. It is a journey of faith. And it is driven by 2025

a hope which is not mere wishful thinking but the proclamation of
a true hope in a world which often seems hopeless, a hope ground- B BFEr: 1=} #¥s 1 4
ed ultimately in Easter. This hope is an expectation that what God The Holy

has done in Jesus he will do in the world and even the cosmos. Child Jesus
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Could you be the face of St Stephen’s Cathedral that greets and -
1:30pm - Novena to Sr. Sto Nifio

welcomes our many visitors? If you have an interest in history 2:00pm - Holy Mass
and like being a part of a good team - this could be for you! 3:15pm - Cathedral Grounds Parade
3:45pm - Sinulog Cultural Presentation
We are holding an Information Day at the Cathedral on 4:45pm - Refreshments

BRING A PLATE TO SHARE
VA Segliorz-Sro. Nide. \JwA Prr SeNor-!

FROM QUEENSLAND AUSTRALIA DEVOTEES OF STO NINO

To find out more and register, please email £ 2 AP A L
. A P 2 % For Information/Contact Numbers =
CathedralGandWebne.catholic.net.au or ) [ I éam.',é'. O 6468820353
. 3 = Lourdes Saldua 0456420353
contact the office on 3324 3030 % Npp £ pPaul Seguerra 0450957181 E
g et Noel Mangilit 0415048332

Thursday February 6th for prospective Guides & Welcomers.

-
For more info, scan QR code

The Archdiocese of Brisbane holds that children, young people and Archdiocese of Brisbane’s Office for Safeguarding -
vulnerable adults are a gift from God with an intrinsic right to dignity https://brisbanecatholic.org.au/support/safeguard/

STOP line Service. STOP line is an external service provided for the Archdiocese to receive confidential disclosures.
Disclosures can be made anonymously. Phone: 1300 304 550 | Email: AOB@stopline.com.au | Online: www.bnecatholic.stoplinereport.com

We respectfully acknowledge the Abariginal and Torres Strait Islander Pegples as the traditional ownersand caretakers of the land on which the Boonah Cathdlic
Parish is located We acknowledge the Hders of the past, present and emerging. May we, tog be good stewards of this land.




